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THIS WEEK 
A Newsletter for faculty, administration and staff of Coastal Carolina College 

VOL. 2, NO. 8 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE MARCH 10, 1980 

KIMBELS OFFER $200,000 CHALLENGE 

At a news conference on Thursday, Feb. 28, Coastal Chancellor 

Edward M. Singleton issued the following statement: "It's my 
pleasure to announce that Mr. and Mrs. William A. Kimbel 
of Wachesaw Plantation near Murrell's Inlet have offered to 
donate a challenge gift of $200-thousand for the completion 
of Wheelwright Auditorium-if other funds can be raised to match 
this gift. 

"Mr. and Mrs. Kimbel provided the $1-million gift which began 
the campaign to construct Wheelwright Auditorium. The 
residents of the Waccamaw and Grand Strand regions enthu­
siastically donated an equal amount of funds and we know 
the community will respond enthusiastically to this new chal­
lenge. 

"Now, funds are needed to complete the interior of Wheel­
wright Auditorium and with this challenge gift, the Kimbels 
once again have demonstrated their generosity and their concern 
for the quality of life in our area. When this challenge is suc­
cessfully met, Wheelwright Auditorium will be complete in a 
manner which will make it a source of pride for the residents 
of our community." 

EDITORS SOUGHT FOR 
STUDENTS PUBLICATIONS 

Dean of Student Development Robert Squatriglia asks faculty 
members to announce the following information in class: 

"Applications are now being accepted for the editorship of the 
Chanticleer, the Antheneum and the Archarios. All positions 
require a variety of responsibilities and pay stipends. For details, 
interested students should contact the Student Development 
Department. Application deadlines are April 7th for the Chanti­
cleer and Archarios; March 7th for the Antheneum. 

GRADUATION DEADLINE 

Coastal Professor Jim Branham says anyone planning to attend 
graduation ceremonies must notify him by Friday, March 14th. 

WISEMAN MAKES PRESENTATION 

Coastal Professor Dennis Wiseman addressed the Fifth Annual 
Conference of the North Carolina League of Middle and Junior 
High Schools meeting in Fayetteville. Wiseman's presentations 
dealt with the use of instructional contracts for the junior 
high school and middle school levels. 

SPRING ARTS FESTIVAL '80 
USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE 

MARCH 19-21 

CAREER RECRUITMENT DAY 

On Friday, March 14th, USC-Coastal Carolina College will 
hold its first Career Recruitment Day. Twenty companies 
and organizations will be interviewing Coastal students and 
alumni. Students from Francis Marion College, Coker College 
and Morris College will also be interviewing career representa­
tives. 

BOOK ORDERS DUE 

Book orders for Summer I & 11 and Maymester are due March 
15th, according to Robert Elvington. Fall orders are due by 
April 1. 

AWARDS BANQUET FOR APRIL 22 

The Sixth Annual Awards Banquet has been scheduled for 
Tuesday, April 22, at 7 PM in the Landmark Hotel. Approxi­
mately 50 students will be recognized for achievements and 
service. 

THE NEW AFTER-HOURS TELEPHONE NUMBER FOR 
COASTAL'S SECURITY IS 626-6406. 

CIVIL WAR ARTIFACTS IN LIBRARY 

A collection of artifacts from the American Civil War is now 
on display in Kimbel Library for the month of March. The 
display includes military buttons, equipment, personal items 
and artillery. Most of the artifacts were unearth at historic 
sites. The display is from the collection of Coastal Public 
Relations Director Rod Gragg. 

USC-COASTAL NOW SIGNING UP 
FOR SHORTCOURSES 

Beginning Monday, March 17, Coastal's Department of Con­
tinuing Education will offer a seven-week series of short­
courses in everything from tennis to New Testament Greek. 
Most of the classes are taught in the afternoons and evenings 
and meet weekly. 

"We're trying to offer a real variety of instruction in skills, 
hobbies and interests," explains Dr. Marshall Parker, the 
Director of Continuing Education at Coastal. "We believe we 
have something for everyone. There are non tests, of course, 
because these are non-credit courses. And we are scheduling 
them at times which will be convenient to working people 
and homemakers." 

'We do encourage people to sign up immediately for the 
course they want and they can do that by calling the De­
partment of Continuing Education at Coastal." 

Among the subjects offered March 17th-May 9th at Coastal: 
Beginning and Intermediate Bridge, Nutrition and Weight 
Control, Tracing Your Roots - a How To Course in Genea­
logical Research, Smoking Cessation. Beginning and Inter­
mediate Ballet for Adults, Gregg Shorthand Review, Begin­
ning and Intermediate Drawing, Beginning and Intermediate 
Pastels, Oil and Acrylic Painting, Beginning and Intermediate 
Watercolor Painting, Preparation for SAT, Softball and Base­
ball Umpiring, Profiles of the Presidential Candidates and 
their Positions, How to Start Your Own Business, Beginning 
Intermediate and Advanced Tennis, Methods of Teaching 
Tennis, Private Tennis Instruction, New Testament Greek, 
Conversational Hindi, Beginning and Intermediate Guitar 
and Personal Financial Planning. 



l . . 
CREDIT CARD VIOLATION 

The Chencellor's Office issues the following statement: "It 
has been brought to the Chancellor's attention that credit 
card users sometimes fail to record the license number of their 
vehicle on the credit card receipt. This oversight violates state 
regulations. Faculty and administration members are urged to 
remember to record the license numbers. Otherwise, state 
law requires the credit card user to pay the purchase." 

SQUATRIGLIA ADDRESSES THE SCPGA 

Dean of Student Development Robert W. Squatriglia recently · 
presented a paper to the S.C. Personnel and Guidance Associa­
tion and the S.C. Collage Personnel Association, which met 
recently at Hilton Head. Dean Squatriglia's presentation was 
entitled, "Developing New Student Services at an Emerging 
Collage Campus." 

OUCH! PARKING TICKETS ARE NOW REAL 

Beginning this week, parking violators at USC-Coastal Carolina 
College will be fined according to University parking regualtions. 

1. Illegal parking in reserved areas $3.00 
2. Parking on lawns or other non-designated areas $3.00 
3. Illegal parking in Visitor area $3.00 
4. Illegal parking in Fire Lanes, access roads, or on 

traveled portions of perking lots or roadways $5.00 
5. Failure to register vehicle $5.00 
6. Illegal use of decal to which one is not entitled $10.00 
7. Illegal perking in Handicapped areas $15.00 

An art exhibit by Steve Nebitt and Linda Fleetwood is now 
open in the College Center Gallery. Nebitt, a member of the 
art faculty at Columbia College, has received regional and 

national attention for his artwork. 

Fleetwood, a senior art major at Columbia College, has dis­
played her work in local and state competition and recently 
held a one-""rson show at Newberrv Colleae. 

GRADUATION ACCESSORIES ORDERED 

Robert Elvington announces that anyone who will need a 
cap, gown or hood for graduation ceremonies in May should 
place orders now. Invitations have been ordered and will be 
sold on a first-come, first-serve basis, according to Elvington. 
All student gowns have been ordered and will be available the 
week before graduation. 

BASEBALL 
CHANTICLEERS VS. SHEPHERD COLLEGE 

MON.MARCH10-3PM 
at Coastal 

CHANTICLEERS VS. WAKE FOREST UNIV. 
WED., MARCH 12, 3 PM 

at Coastal 

TENNIS 
CHANTICLEERS VS. GEORGE MASON 

MON. MARCH 10 - 12:30 PM 
at Coastal 

CHANTICLEERS VS. ANDERSON COLLEGE 
THURS. MARCH 13-12:30 PM 

at Coastal 
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